
Dear Flying Farmer Family, 

 I have been so remiss in getting out news-

letters over the past number of months and for 

that I sincerely apologize.  It is so hard to believe 

that it is within about 12 days, we will have been 

in this twilight zone of shut-down, partial start-

ups, then shut-downs, for an entire year.   The 

most puzzling thing of all, in spite of staying 

home, having many activities cancelled and not 

seeing family and friends, the time has flown by.  

What an elusive thing time is.  On one hand it 

seems like yesterday Rosella and I were planning the annual Conference 

and on the other hand, it seems forever since we did all that.  It would ap-

pear that our April date for our conference for 2021 cannot be re-instituted.   

With restrictions still in place and many people not receiving the vaccine 

until well into late spring and possibly summer, we cannot take the chance 

and it would be foolhardy to put anyone at risk.  

 

 I am hoping each and everyone of you still had a meaningful Christ-

mas. Even if you were not able to be together with family (which many of 

you were not), I hope you had some warm memorable  moments to reflect 

on, to be thankful for and most of all just remind each other how important 

each person is and how much love we feel and share.  It was the first time 

in 50 years that Lynn and I spent Christmas alone without family.  It was a 

strange feeling.  We did however celebrate Lynnõs birthday with all of our 

kids on Zoom and it was the most enjoyable hour and a half. We talked 

about it for weeks.  Our son Scott and his wife Trina bought everyone in the 

family a pair of onesie pajamas.  We all had to take a picture of ourselves 

and send them to Trina.  She in turn made a collage of all of us modelling 

them.   Well folks, that was a real piece of òeye candyó.  One thing for sure, 

this pandemic has made us more resourceful and brought out our sense of 

humor!   

 As we approach spring, the itch to get back in the garden is growing.  

I will start my seeds indoors within the next week.  Ahhh, just getting my 
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hands into the soil makes my heart happy. The anticipation of looking every second day to 

check what has come up is so much fun. It is so wonderful just to see the sunrise a little earlier 

each morning.  Spring is such joyful time.   

 

 I pray that each of you is healthy. Take good care of yourselves and each other over 

these next months. Hopefully we will be able to start to get together this summer.  

 Cheryl 

 President Rosellaõs Reporté  

AFF Presidents Report 

 I know we were all hoping that the pandemic would be over by now and we could go 

back to normal. Unfortunately until everyone is vaccinated we will not be able to have large 

gatherings of people. That means we cannot have a Convention this year. I am disappointed 

because I really enjoyed AFF Conventions. There was always so much to see and do.  

I know most of us are retired and staying at home is what we do best, trying to avoid anyplace 

where we could come in contact with COVID. I go to the grocery store once a week and try to go 

when there are few people around. I have been keeping busy around the house - downsizing 

and going through stuff. It is so hard to part with stuff, after all I might need it someday! My lat-

est project is going through 10,000 + photographs and sorting them so they can be scanned. 

This could take a few months or more. 

 

 As most of you know, Bill is in the Jubilee Lodge and Nursing Home. The good news is 

he survived COVID! The bad news is, he has lost so much weight and is bedridden. 

The nursing home just opened to visitations this week so I had a chance to see him yesterday.  

It makes me so sad to see him like this. I like to remember the good times we had when he was 

healthy and busy.  

 

 Since we will not be having a Convention this year and this was a time when we would 

visit and keep in touch with each other.  I think we need to let each other know what we have 

been doing. I propose that all members send Kelly an update on what is happening in their 

lives so we can share with all AFF members. Once everyone has e-mailed Kelly with an update 

then he can send out a newsletter. If we do not receive a note from you - I will call you on the 

phone and get the information so everyone is included. (Cannot pass germs over the phone) 

 

 Also I want to remind everyone that we normally pay our AFF dues in April. 

Linda Hueppelsheuser is the membership chairman and her address is:  

R.R. 1, Blackfalds, AB, T0M OJO. 

 

Take care, 

Rosella 
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 Vice -President Lynnõs Reporté  

 It is March already and spring is just a blink, or two, away! Spring is definitely on the 

horizon. Speaking of horizons, each morning at six oõclock when I stumble to the kitchen to 

start coffee the eastern horizon is once again showing signs of dawn and preparing to welcome 

the coming day! What a delight! Not much in this world can eclipse the beauty of an elegantly 

painted morning dawning, then chased by a pure Alberta blue sky. On these bright early morn-

ings the snow is awash in the reflected color pallet of red, rose and amber. Absolutely stun-

ning!! 

 So, now back to reality and welcome to round two of the COVID19 fight, also known as 

year two! I thought, as a lot of folks did, this COVID19 thing would be knocked out in the first 

round. There was no knockout or TKO in round one. Where did this past year go? Cheryl and I 

have kept ourselves very busy with the regular and normal routines, so the lock downs have not 

been too much of a burden except for missing family gatherings and getting together with 

friends. This, we dearly miss. However, keeping it all in positive perspective, we will, in the fu-

ture return to our gatherings, all in good health. Thatõs whatõs important and our focus must be. 

 With the exception of the cooler temperatures throughout February it has not been too 

bad of a winter in our neck of the woods. Could use some more snow to ensure good run off to 

fill dugouts, sloughs and ponds. We managed to keep the runway open most of the winter so 

there was some flying. The old tractor didnõt like the cold weather too much, had to make a few 

repairs and adjustments. Looking forward to spring flying once again. If your aircraft has been 

in winter hibernation remember to give it a real close examination, maybe to the point of re-

moving cowlings and the odd inspection panel to ensure  no critters have set up homesteading 

rights. Drain your fuel tanks and low points well. I suggest at least a liter from each point. Do a 

good run-up to ensure oil temperature. One thing I always like to do after the aircraft has not 

moved for a period, just prior to the first take off, I will line up on the runway, apply power like a 

normal take off and accelerate. Power is then reduced, prior to take off speed with plenty of 

braking runway remaining and then taxi back. This helps ensure any water òhiddenó in a loca-

tion of the fuel system, for example behind a metal baffling or in a wrinkle/fold of a bladder,  

that did not drain will reveal itself. You may even wish to shut down and let the fuel settle out 

once more and attempt to drain the sumps once more. Cheryl and I are currently planning the 

next improvement to our Cessna 172, the install of ADSB so we may legally fly into the United 

States to visit our son and his wife living in Houston.  

 As Cheryl indicated the April, 2021, convention has been put into another holding pat-

tern. Iõm sure everyone was looking forward to the gathering to visit and get caught up on the 

events and news of the past year. Hopefully with the roll out of vaccinations during the coming 

spring summer and fall we will be able to consider and look forward to a gathering in the late 

fall or Christmas, 2021. That would be a blessing for sure. We have had telephone conversa-

tions with some folks but not enough of you! Hopefully we get that situation changed and hear 

from more of you. Rosella will be making a request for folks to send in an update on how you 

are doing, what you have been doing over the past year so it can be collated and shared by all. 

I think this is a good idea. 

 So until the next time, please everyone, stay safe. 

Lynn Goyer 

Vice President 
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 Don Althenõs Report é  

 We had a wonderful convention in Medicine Hat and we want to thank all the people 

who participated there.  Of course we had a queen, we had our president and we had a conven-

tion chair and Margaret - who all did a good job and everybody had a great time.  Hope we can 

have another convention in the near future when the Covid gets over and finished with. 

Keep on flying.  Bye for now, 

 Don Althen 
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 Newsletter Update  

Hello Alberta Flying Farmers and Friends, 

 Just giving you an Furry Friend update. 

Karen gave in and now Max can join me on the couch while I work from home. 

We have been walking Max twice a day.   

We are doing over 100 miles per month, which has helped me lose 40 lbs. 

The cat has finally resigned herself to the fact that the dog is here permanently. 

They still are not best friends, but can walk past each other without issues.,, most of the time :) 

 

Wishing everyone a Blessed Easter. 

 

 Stay safe & God Bless 

 Kelly & Karen 


